UNIVERSITY CURRICULUM COMMITTEE

ROOM 100 GARRETT CONFERENCE CENTER

OCTOBER 27, 2005

Chair Julie Shadoan called the meeting to order at 3:50 P.M.

Members present were:  *Walter Collett, *Thad Crews II, *John Dizgun, Freida Eggleton, *Melissa Hakman, *Rhonda Helm, Martha Houchin, *Kate Hudepohl, *Jan Hunt-Shepherd, *Pam Jukes, Joan Krenzin, John Petersen, *Katharine Pettit, Retta Poe, *Heather Pulliam, *Bryan Reaka, *Julie Shadoan, *Carol Watwood.   Alternate members present were:  Rich Weigel for *Arvin Vos.  Members Absent were:    Andrew Ernest, Sylvia Gaiko, Andrew McMichael, Robert Reber, Sherry Reid, Lawrence Snyder

* Denotes Voting Members    

The minutes of September 22, 2005 were approved as presented.

Chair Shadoan said she would rearrange the agenda to accommodate the Nursing Department of the College of Health and Human Services by putting new business before the Chair’s report.

NEW BUSINESS

REPORT FROM THE COLLEGE OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES CURRICULUM COMMITTEE

Action Agenda
Bryan Reaka moved approval of the following new course:


Course Title:

NURS 411 School Health Nursing


Credit Hours:

3


Prerequisite:

Admission to school nurse certification program or permission of instructor


Listing:

Provides theory and skills to assist the registered nurse in fulfilling the multiple roles of the school nurse in K-12 settings.  Clinical practicum may be completed in school of employment.


Implementation:
Spring 2006

The motion was seconded.  The motion carried.

Bryan Reaka moved approval to revise the following certification program:

Certification Title:
School Nurse Certification


Identification:

Revision of curriculum for School Nurse Certification and decrease credit hours for certification from 16 to 15 hours


Implementation:
Spring 2006

The motion was seconded.  The motion carried.

REPORT FROM THE CHAIR

Chair Shadoan said she would like to bring two items to the attention of the Committee.   She advised that the University Curriculum Committee has two subcommittees:  A Steering Committee and an Academic Policy Committee.  She asked that these two Committees be put in place at today’s meeting.  Chair Shadoan called for volunteers for the Steering Committee:  The duties of this Committee as defined in the Bylaws are:

Steering Committee (Bylaws, § VII-A) :  to be appointed by the Chair from the membership of the Committee to interpret the Bylaws, to consider suggested changes in the Bylaws and make recommendations to the Committee, and to advise the Chair on other matters related to the operation of the Committee.

The following members volunteered to serve on the Steering Committee:


Rhonda Helm


Jan Hunt-Shepherd


Carol Watwood


Julie Shadoan, ex-officio

Chair Shadoan said the first issue for this Committee to address is the relevance of the Bibliography and the Library Resources Forms for future proposals.

Next Chair Shadoan called for volunteers to serve on the Academic Policy Committee.  The duties of this Committee as defined in the Bylaws are:

Academic Policy Committee (Bylaws, § VII-B):  to be appointed by the Chair from the membership of the Committee to review proposals regarding academic requirements and regulations that do not originate from an undergraduate college/school or the Graduate Council.

Chair Shadoan said the University Executive Committee and University Senate have asked that this Committee meet as soon as possible to review the WKU policy regarding dropping students for non-attendance.  Chair Shadoan pointed out that the policy approved by the former Academic Council was altered by the Council of Academic Deans, and that policy is currently printed in the 2005-2007 undergraduate catalog.  The policy was recently revised back to the original, and now appears in the Winter Term and Spring Semester 2006 Registration Guide. Chair Shadoan distributed a copy of the policy approved for 2006 spring by the CAD (the copy is attached to this month’s official agenda) and asked the Committee to look at the content and procedures for the non-attendance policy.  The following members volunteered to serve on the Committee:


Katharine Pettit


Bryan Reaka


John Dizgun


Freida Eggleton, ex-officio


Julie Shadoan, ex-officio

After discussion of the present policy, Chair Shadoan asked the Committee to review the nonattendance policy and report back to this Committee.

The meeting adjourned at 4:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

________________________
___________________________
__________________________

Julie Shadoan, Chair

John Petersen, AVPAA


Lou Stahl, Recorder

Today’s Agenda is posted at http://www.wku.edu/ucc
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